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January 12, 2017
Facilitator:  Trista Vonada


Time Keeper:    Brian Jones                      Scribe: Erika Vallance

 
The PC meeting began at 5:30 p.m.  Public comment on items on the agenda:  

Policy Council Members Present: Lanessa Littrell, Bryan Jones, Ericka Vallance, Erin Morris, Trista Vonada, Maria Hall, Helen Fandrich  
PC Members Excused:  Jennifer Reed, Patricia Rogers, Kim Lamere, Stevn Henke, Megan Near, Trever Kirkland
PC Members Unexcused:  Maria Espinosa
Guests:  Ashley Peña-Larsen and Jaymie Sheldahl.  
Seven members are needed for a quorum; therefore a quorum was established. 

Agenda Review: 

December 13, 2016 Policy Council Minutes: Maria Hall moved to approve the November 10, 2016 Policy Council minutes as written; Trista Vonada seconded.  Unanimous vote. 

Head Start Budget: Ashley reviewed the one-page budget sheet for December.  She noted that we have 4 months left in grant and if with what remains in the budget, we can spend $236,601.40 to get to our goal of being at $0 remaining or $ overspent.  As we continue into the year, monitoring the budget will be done more often and eventually on a weekly basis. Trista Vonada motioned to approve the budget report for November.  Maria Hall seconded.  Unanimous vote.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Erin Morris, Treasurer, referred the Policy Council to the November and December 2016 Financial Report at their places.  She reported on the amounts in the Parent Fund sub-account; currently the fund has $5,086.51 with $4,096.22 committed.  There was no Parent Fund spending in November and the only deposit was $0.77 for November interest.  Maria Hall moved to approve the November Financial Report.  Trista Vonada seconded. There was $30.00 Parent Fund spending in December from classroom group commitment and the only deposit was $2.86 for interest.   The vote was unanimous. Ericka Vallance moved to approve the December Financial Report.  Trista Vonada seconded. The vote was unanimous.      

Correspondence:  
Updated Policies and Procedures: 

Attendance Policy & Procedure – Jaymie then reviewed the changes recommended by the committee that worked on the Policy and Procedure.  The changes on the document reflect the programs need to have a plan for when families are not home when a home visit happens due to attendance.  Trista Vonada motions to approve the Attendance Policy and Procedure and moved to next Februarys Meeting. Maria Hall seconded. Vote was unanimous. 
Personnel Decisions:  Maria Hall who sat on the interview committee presented Deborah Hansen as a candidate to be hired as the Program Operation Manager.  She went over information on Deborah such has a history working in early childhood, is the current program specialist for CACFP, and the want to get back to working with children and families. She was very well prepared for her interview, etc.   Her fingerprint criminal background check has been completed as are her background checks.  Erin Morris moved to approve the hire of Deborah Hansen as Program Operations Manager.   Trista Vonada seconded. The vote was unanimous. Contingent on Immunization records
RMDC Board Report:  Helen Fandrich reported on last month’s Board meeting.  Lanessa Littrell gave her notes on the board meeting as well.
Director’s Report: Ashley Pena-Larsen reported on the program’s budget, attendance, credit card spending, etc. Ashley presented hard copies of all to the policy council. Going forward PC will be receiving the directors report in the same format as the board. 
Maria Hall motioned to approve the director’s report.  Trista Vonada seconded.  The vote was unanimous.  

2017 -18 Continuation Grant Discussion:  Ashley Peña-Larsen and Lanessa Littrell reported on the Board’s Executive Committee meeting decision regarding the Whitehall site closure and reduction in numbers. The Board voted to not accept the closure of Whitehall and reduction in numbers until further information regarding options was available. They felt strongly that the Whitehall site should be reconsidered and everything possible should be looked into before a closure is decided upon. Ashley noted that an amendment to the grant cannot be made until the grant is accepted therefore we will not be able to submit for a reduction until after May 1st. The question arose as to why the recommendation was made by a PC member not present for the previous meeting. A conversation regarding the shared decision making process, options and budget restraints followed. Policy Council asked what would happen if they chose to not approve the Board recommendation. We then revisited the dispute resolution policy and the impact it would have on submitting the continuation grant.  Trista Vonada motioned to approve to revisit the Whitehall site closure issue and grant continuation on March 30th and amend grant as needed and passing current grant thru status quo. Ericka Vallance seconded.  The vote was unanimous
Tonight’s Meeting Evaluation:   
Pluses: good conversation about the continuation grant
Wishes: none
Next Meeting:  Thursday, January 19 which is a joint meeting with the Board of Directors.  
Adjournment:  Trista Vonada moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. Ericka Vallance seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 
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